
Ahoy there Mateys, 

 

Opening Day of Boating Season was fun and wet.  I would like to 

thank Bob and Linda Schrader for the outstanding job they did as 

Cruise Captain for this event.  I can't wait to see everyone at our next 

cruise over Memorial Day in Kingston.  I hope you will consider 

helping out at our Seafood Feed in Des Moines in June and the Steak 

Fry at Brownsville in August.  Things go so much better when every-

one pitches in to help.  Please let Vince and Mike know how you can 

help out your club at these very important functions.  I'm excited for 

the upcoming cruising season.  We have a couple of naming ceremo-

nies coming up during our Kingston Cruise.  Dan and Sue Scott have 

a new boat as do Vincent, Lacey and Ben Ethier and Matt Wol-

cott.  The ceremonies will be just before happy hour on Sunday May 

25th at 1530 hours.  Vice Commodore, Vince Ethier will be in charge 

of the May meeting.  We are having guest speakers, so please extend 

them the courtesy of an attentive audience during their presentation.   
 

 

Bon Voyage.... 

Julz Ethier 

Commodore 

 

 

 

                                                                      

 

 

 

May 16 

 
  

 

Taco Dinner 

 

 

 

EMT Presentations 

 

 

 

June 10 

General Meeting Dinner 

General Meeting 

Meeting Agenda 
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Anchorline 
Newsletter of the West Seattle Yacht Club 

Commodore’s Report  

Next General Meeting 

 
   May Birthdays 
 

 Phil Legg  7 
 Fran Ratcliff  7 
 Vicky Hood  7 
 Marie Gonzales  9 
 Carolyn Thomas 9 
 Jennifer La Counte 14 
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Vice Commodore’s Report  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you again Bob Schrader and Linda! Opening day of boating season was a lot of fun. Luckily the Bakers 

invited us out with them on Thursday. Rob Ruprecht picked us up at shore and took us to where all the fun was 

on your boats. The weather was great that day, and so was all the food. The lake was cold; I tried to warm it up 
and it didn't work. Memorial Day cruise coming up, May 23rd thru 26th, thanks again Bob & Linda. Be sure and 

make your reservations, if you haven't yet. Summer is here, get ready for some fun.  

Mike LeSieur  
 

Place a Classified Ad! 

E-mail all of your information to Bob Schrader,  

bobsathome@aol.com, 

and he will compile the ads and forward them to our Anchorline editor. 

Hola Amigos, 

  

May will be Taco Month at the WSYC, General Meeting at the Masonic Temple on Friday May 16th. We'll be 

having a presentation from some EMT's on safety and considerations for health concerns on the water. We will 

be pausing during the evening for their presentation for the benefit of the knowledge that they'll be sharing. 

The dinner will only cost $10 and we'll get great tacos talk about all the plans for the summer. 

  

Speaking of Summer, can't wait for the Seafood Cruise June 20th - 22nd. Looking forward to that! Let me 

know if you're interested in helping with that event in any way and we'll work towards making it a great suc-

cess! 

  

Very Respectfully, 

Vice Commodore Vince 

Vice Commodore’s Report  

Rear Commodore’s Report  
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From the Bridge 

Hi All: 

    A couple of members have asked that I do this list again. I did one a long time ago, but things change so fast now it's hard to 

keep up. I think most of us remember all our kids slept on their tummies with bumper pads around their cribs - not anymore! I was 

going to take our grandchildren skiing in a backpack as I did when the kids were as little as 6 months - not anymore! 

    Anyway, most everything that follows is self-explanatory. The Ace bandages are for sprains, for holding a compression dressing 

in place and/or holding a nice pack on. 

    The syringe is not for injecting vodka into Oranges for a morning pre-fishing libation, they are for washing out a wound before 

sanitizing and dressing. Use saline solution for this if possible - rubbing alcohol may require several of the oranges mentioned in 

the first sentence. 

     Keeping a belt or short section of rope handy can be the best emergency tourniquet - but using any tourniquet is a last resort. 

The aspirin is critical - not much better if immediately swallowed if a heart attack is suspected. 

     

Medicine Cabinet: 

 

Syrup of ipecac  

Benedryl (epi kit if prescribed) 

Aspirin 

Aleve 

Tylenol 

NyQuil - daytime 

NyQuil - nighttime 

Combination pack of bandages  

Q-tips 

Pack 3-4 inch compression     bandages 

Box of regular band aids 

Two or more ace bandages 

Roll of cotton tape 

Large and small bore syringes 

Rubbing alcohol 

Suntan lotion 

Antiseptic cream/Neosporin 

Tweezers and nail clippers 

Saline solution 

Dramamine  

Liquid stitch 

Plastic ice pack or bag of frozen peas or corn. 

Belt or two foot section of rope 

 

For Pets: 

Pumpkin pie mix 

Flour or pancake mix 

White rice 

Note: our dogs will try to eat anything atleast once. Also swimming in salt water can get their stomachs really messed up. The best 

thing to do if they get bad tummies is don't feed them for 12-24 hours, then start them on a bland diet - hence the white rice. You 

can add a tablespoon of pumpkin pie mix for fiber - it works great. Then slowly introduce small amounts of their irregular food as 

they get settled. Dry toast also helps. 

    The pancake mix and/flour are great for application on animal cuts to stop bleeding. We used it after cutting Boswells nails and 

one of them started to bleed. The pancake mix stopped it very quickly! 

    We try to keep a supply onboard of and prescription medications just in case we forget to being them each trip. 

    We are hopeful of having an EMT display CPR and emergency wound dressings before May's meeting - will advise shortly. How-

ever, I encourage everyone to go online before the full start of boating season and watch a YouTube  demonstration of current 

CPR techniques. No more blowing into a persons mouth. It's just rapid and firm compressions. 

    Hope this is useful - We want to know as much as we can in the event you get sick and we would hope you would be as prepared 

as possible in case we do!! 

    See ya at the May meeting 

Best 

Bob and Linda  



 
West Seattle Yacht Club Officers, Board Members & Volunteers | Nov 2013 thru Oct 2014  
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Commodore:  
Julie Ethier (253) 631-3737  
 
Vice-Commodore:  
Vince Ethier (253) 951-5305 
 
Rear-Commodore:  
Mike LeSieur (206) 235-4794  
 
Purser:  
Jodi Thomas (206) 763-3256  
 
Yeoman:  
Mark Clinton (206) 763-9598  
 
One Year Board:  
Doreen Rupprecht 
Rod Rupprecht  
Dee Selk 
 
Two Year Board:  
Tony Ethier 
Jim Boilau 
Dick Baker 

Meeting Hosts:  
Yoka Nelson  
 
Webmaster:  
Chris Jordan  
 
Anchorline:  
Dee Selk  
dselk46@comcast.net 
 
Sunshine Committee:  
Sue Scott (206) 938-8918  
 
Advertising:  
Bob Schrader (206) 790-6495  
 
Reciprocals:  
Scott Wilson (206) 932-1389  
 
Cruise Bar/Hosts:  
Mark Clinton  
 
Meeting Hosts: 
Yoka Nelson & Jayne Daugherty 

Phone Committee:  
Joy Smith and Doreen Rupprecht 
 
Publicity Committee:  
Vacant  
 
Cruise Captain:  
Bob Schrader (206) 790-6495  
 
Ship Store:  
Dick Baker  
 
Photographer:  
Julie Baker  
 
IOBG:  
Lani Lightle  
 
RBAW:  
Vacant  
 
Membersahip: 
Vacant 

Now is time to get your registration in for our annual West Seattle Yacht Club Golf Tournament!  

The Registration form has been sent out via an earlier email and there is a copy in this issue of the May  

Anchorline. Saturday, June 7, 2014 is the date with our first T-time at 11:30am. I’ll take the entry fee 

monies at the registration table but I do need a head count by Friday, May 30th. We did field ten teams 

last year and I am budgeting for same this year, but an early response from all participants would be 

greatly appreciated.  Foster Golf Links, 13500 Interurban Ave S, Tukwila WA 98168 will continue to 

host our event. Billy Barroos Restaurant will give us patio space for the 19th hold activities. Drink and 

food may be ordered at your option off the menu.  

 I am able to keep the entry fee the same as last two years but I’m combining the golf cart fee instead of 

listing separately on the registration form.  $65 is the entry fee which includes green fees, golf cart, and 

contribution to prizes. If there is anyone who “really really” wants to walk the course I’ll adjust your 

entry fee at the registration table.  

Thank you to this year’s Officers and Board members for contributing $250 towards this annual event. 

The Annual WSYC Golf Tournament is one more event that continues to bring together our club mem-

bers and another great opportunity for our Social Members to fully participate in a Yacht Club func-

tion.  

So mark your calendars, gather your teams, and I’ll be looking forward to seeing all of you again at 

this ever growing annual event!   

 

Lou Kush 

 

WSYC Golf Tournament Report  
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Foster Golf Links    
                   13500 Interurban Ave S, Tukwila WA 98168                

June 7, 2014  11:30 First Tee Off 
      Cost: $65 per person           

            Cost includes green fees, golf cart and Prize Contribution 

            1st – 3rd team prizes, Men/Women Longest Drive & KP’s   
                                                     

19th Hole: Dining area set aside for Award Recognition in Billy Baroo’s.  Individual food 

and drink orders at your option. All WSYC members invited. 

 
Please indicate your handicap or your “normal” score on 18 holes below.   
    

Team Captain Name: _______________________   handicap/avg. score _______ 

Phone Number: ____________________     Email: _________________________   

 

Please provide the team member names:  Each team must include at least one WSYC member 

 

1.                                                                       handicap/avg. score 

 

 
 

 

Prizes:  Prizes will be awarded to the First and Second Place Team, Longest Drive and KP’s for men & women. 

2.                                                                       handicap/avg. score 

3.                                                                       handicap/avg. score 

4.                                                                       handicap/avg. score 

 

 

 

 

West Seattle Cruise Schedule 

 
May 23rd - 26th  Memorial Day Cruise at Kingston 
 

June 7th—West Seattle Yacht Club Golf Tournament at Foster Golf Links 

 
June 20th - 22rd – Seafood Feed Cruise at Des Moines 
 

July 4July 4thth  ––  t6ht6h  ––  Fourth of July Cruise at Port of EverettFourth of July Cruise at Port of Everett  
 
July 15th – 17th – Summer Vacation Cruise/Bob & Linda Schrader at Deer Harbor 
 
August 22rd – 24th – Steak Fry Cruise at Brownsville 
 

August 29th – September 1st – Labor Day Cruise at Arabellas at Gig Harbor  

Commodore’s Dates To Remember 


